CITY OF WELDON SPRING
BOARD OF ALDERMEN WORK SESSION
FEBRUARY 23, 2023

CALL TO ORDER: A Work Session of the Board of Aldermen of the City of Weldon Spring was
held on Tuesday, February 23, 2023, at approximately 6:00 PM, at the Weldon Spring City Hall,
which is located at 5401 Independence Road. The Work Session was called to order at 6:00 PM by
Mayor Licklider.

Alderman Clutter, Alderman Conley, Alderman Kolb, and Alderman Yeager were present. Aldermen
Baker joined the meeting as a video conferencing participant via Zoom and Alderman Martiszus was
not present at the work session until 7:25 PM. Also, present at the meeting were Michael Padella
(City Administrator), Bill Schnell (City Administrator), Bill Hanks (City Clerk).

BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION:

Traffic Camera Systems Discussion: Mtr. Padella (City Administrator) briefly summarized the
different putchasing options from Turn-Key Mobile on the Cloudrunner (license plate reader (LPR))
cameras, the SharpV (license plate reader (LPR)) cameras, and the Bosch (pan tilt zoom (PTZ))
cameras, which are all brands by Genetec.

Next, Mike Wilson, from Turn-Key Mobile, answered several questions from the Board, such as
night vision capabilities, the leasing versus the purchasing options, the length of the warranty, and the
length that the data is stored.

A btief discussion about cost, the location deployment plan, and the use of the American Plan
Rescue Act (ARPA) funds for this initiattve took place.

Plans/Cost Estimates for Patk Improvements Project: This topic was tabled until the regular
Board meeting because Alderman Martiszus was not present at this time and April Geismann, from
Horner Shifrin, was running late to discuss the plans and cost estimates with the Board.

Pedestrian Crosswalk Evaluation Study: Nathan Buehrle, from Cochran Engineering,
summarized the findings from the Feasibility Study Pedestrian Crossing Evaluation Report, which
included the analysis of 5 existing crosswalks and 3 potential crosswalks within the City. The full
report was included in the Board packet.

Walking Facilities Extension Study: Nathan Buehrle, from Cochran Engineering, summarized the
findings from the Trail/Walking Facility Extensions & Improvement Feasibility Study. The study
included the analysis of 5 locations for potential new trails/walking facilities. The full feasibility study
was included in the Board packet.
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